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October 3, 2024 
 

NOTIFICATION OF PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO CLARK COUNTY CODE 
TITLE 12, CHAPTER 12.50 – SCRAP METAL PURCHASES (NEW) AND 

TITLE 6, CHAPTER 6.04, SECTION 6.04.140 – PENALTY FOR VIOLATION 
   

Dear Licensee and Community Partners: 
 
Pursuant to NRS 237.080, please be notified of proposed amendments to Clark County Code, Title 
12, Chapter 12.50 – Scrap Metal Purchases (new) and Title 6, Chapter 6.04, Section 6.04.140 – 
Penalty for Violation. The amendments are available for your review online at 
www.clarkcountynv.gov/depts/businesslicense.  
 
Specifically, the proposed amendments will revise sections of Title 12, Chapter 12.50 (new) and 
Title 6, Chapter 6.04, Section 6.04.140 regarding the purchase of scrap metal. The proposed 
amendments address the following key areas: 
 

• Section 12.50.010 makes it unlawful to purchase scrap metal, including scrap metal in the 
form of seven-strand copper wire that has been burned in whole or in part to remove 
insulation, in certain circumstances. 

• Section 12.50.020 excepts business-to-business transactions from the requirements of 
Section 12.50.010 when specific conditions are satisfied.    

• Section 12.50.030 provides for the enforcement of this Chapter by certain persons.    
• Section 12.50.040 establishes penalties for violations of this Chapter.  
• Section 6.04.140 adds Chapter 12.50 for penalties for violations. 

 
In accordance with NRS 237.080, business owners and interested parties may submit data and 
arguments to the Clark County Board of Commissioners, in care of the Department of Business 
License as to whether the proposed amendment will: 
 

1. Impose a direct and significant economic burden upon a business; or 
2. Directly restrict the formation, operation or expansion of a business.  

 
Please direct your comments, data and arguments in writing to 
PublicCommentCCBL@ClarkCountyNV.gov by 5:00 p.m. on October 24, 2024. 
 
Sincerely, 
Michael Harwell 
Michael Harwell 
Franchise Manager 

Department of Business License 
VINCENT V. QUEANO 

DIRECTOR 
 

500 SOUTH GRAND CENTRAL PKY, 3RD FLOOR 
BOX 551810 
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